Toasting each other's health and future prosperity, Mayor Pete Pomeroy clinked glasses with outgoing councillors C.F. (Pat) Patterson (left) and Ed Wood following Monday's final meeting of the 1978-80 town council. Coun. Patterson decided not to run in last week's civic elections, resigning the Ward 2 (Esquesing) seat he held since 1976. Coun. Wood, Acton's regional representative last term, was defeated after two years in office by Dave Whiting.

IN NEXT WEEK'S HERALD:

Terry Grubbe John McDonald Ross Knechtel

Patterson saves greatest praise for hard work of dedicated town staff

The key to being a successful, alert councillor, according to Pat Patterson, is doing your

homework. The former Esquesing municipal rep, who announced his retirement just days before the Oct. 21 closing date for declaring candidacy in this year's campaign, was one of town council's more colorful members and remains one of Halton region's most vehement opponents.

"I'm definitely against it," Coun. Patterson told The Herald last week. "It's lost all credibility. Anytime you lose \$700,000 in the figures (Halton's budget deficit) there's got to be something wrong."

Coun. Patterson also criticized the payment of \$68,000 to former chief administrative officer Ernie Reid when he resigned in August.

Nevertheless, the 70-year old Norval cattle farmer had planned to run for regional council if he was going to enter this year's election at all. Coun. Patterson changed his mind because he said he would find the meeting schedules Monday night in Halton Hills, Wednesday afternoons at regional headquarters in Oakville-too cumbersome.

Looking back over his two terms on local council, Coun. Patterson said the greatest reward was meeting his consti-

"I was all set to quit the last time around," he said, "but a great many people in the area asked me to stay on for another term. Anytime you meet people, it's rewarding. They may not agree with you, but it's still rewarding."

And while he praised council for being "as good a one as we've had in some time" Coun. Patterson said that voting in council often tends to be rather parochial, with repre-

sentatives splitting on votes

according to wards.

"Some work has not been done for fear of stepping out of bounds," he said. "Councillors in the past have hesitated to make decisions for fear it might cost them some votes in their word."

But, he said, the greatest council goes to town staff.

"It should be definitely understood that they are the real people who do the work; councillors are completely dependent on (planning director) Mario Venditti, (town engineer) Bob Austin, (treasurer) Ray King and (recreation director) Tom Shepard, And Ken Richardson

Meanwhile, he said he feels a town councillor's position should be a full time job because councillors spend great deal of time outside of regular meetings getting involved with problems such as land separations. But, he said, a councillor's \$5,000 per year salary is adequate for the work they put in. Pleased that the library-

homes on Georgetown's southern boundary.

eastern Esquesing.

cultural centre is finally off the drawing boards and into the construction stage, Coun. Patterson said that the town will soon have to face the \$27 million lawsuit launched by Focal Properties over an alleged breach of contract. Focal claims that the town is reneging on agreements signed as far back as 25 years

ROOKIES AND RETIREES

election disinterest?

in the ward's only campaign

race (public school board

trustees and local council

representatives were acclaim-

general impression of the

regional deficit is "erroneous"

and warns that Mr. Whiting

may find change at the region

comes more slowly than most

"I'm quite sure our new

regional councillor will find

some things difficult to shake

up (at regional headquarters

in Oakville)," he said, adding

that he holds no ill feelings

toward Mr. Whiting and plans

to introduce him to regional

staff and councillors this week.

to preserve the former Acton

Coun. Wood cited the move

people appreciate.

But he still feels the town's

Downfall result of

"I didn't really lose, I just 1,201 people turned out to vote

wasn't elected," Acton's

regional Coun. Ed Wood said

last week, light-heartedly

reflecting upon his defeat at

In what became the sole

upset in this year's election,

Coun. Wood was edged out of

office by former Royal Canadi-

an Mounted Police officer and

real estate agent Dave

Whiting, who racked up 694

Contacted by The Herald

Thursday, Coun. Wood noted a

lack of interest within the town .

to what little issues there were

in the election and admitted

that some of the dislaterest

may have filtered into his own

campaign for Halton Hills'

Ward 1 regional seat, Only

votes to Coun. Wood's 507.

municipal elections.

the polls during last Monday's ed earlier).

Not only should the town allow the project to proceed, Coun. Patterson said, it should also make greater committments to industry, increasing the residential to industrial land ratio.

ago allowing it to develop 1,740

Council should also allow the construction of the proposed Croatian Canadian recreation complex two miles south of Norval, Coun. Patterson added, noting that a swimming pool, tennis court and other facilities currently under construction on the site, in accordance to bylaw, will be open to the general public as well, a valuable asset to

Enters second term full of confidence

Halton board of education trustee Betty Fisher is going into her second term on the board feeling she has accomplished what she set out to do

town hall, the town's work with

the region in settling the

purchase of the Disston plant

by Frank Heller, thereby sav-

ing about 125 jobs in the

community, and getting the

newly-opened Hyde House

leather store its Sunday

operating hours as major

achievements, along with

building the Silver Creek

apartment complex and the

new library-cultural centre in

The animosity between

Georgetown and Acton Is

gradually diminishing, Coun.

Wood said, although some of

the traditional rivalry between

the two communities still

"Mayor (Pete) Pomeroy has

done a super job in pulling

council together," he said,

"and we're getting things such

as the Acton and Georgetown

urban area studies under-

Asked what sort of advice he

might offer to a new regional

candidate as he enters his first

council meeting, Coun. Wood sald that the individual will

have to appreciate the differences with other municipalities within the region as

well as act in the interests of

"My feeling is, and it has

happened in Halton Hills, that

as members of council we now

have a greater appreciation of

another man's area," he said.

"You have to look at the other

fellow's territory, but look at

Coun. Wood also expects Mr.

Whiting to be ably assisted by

his fellow members on town

council, as he gradually finds

"Dave is going into a council

of exceptional people," he

said. "If he stumbles, he will

find veteran councillors like

(Russ) Miller, (Roy) Booth

and Mayor Pomeroy will be

While he sald he will miss

the most rewarding part of

being councillor-meeting the

people-Coun. Wood said he

will get involved again with the

Acton business improvement

area group as well as spending

more time with his family. In

the meantime, he is not ruling

out the possibility that he may

try for another return to office

his administrative legs."

there to assist."

in two years.

your own area first."

his own ward

Georgetown.

survives.

in her first term. Mrs. Fisher, who represented Wards 1 and 2 for the past two years, is now representing Wards 3 and 4. Ward 1 is now being represented by Arlene Bruce and Ward 2 is being represented by Betty Walker.

"The last year has been one where I feel I really matured as far as my knowledge of education is concerned," Mrs. Fisher said. "It was productive, with the forming of a



discipline policy, and with coming to grips with the problem of basics for children, to have a good curriculum including the basic skills,

which is not boring." Mrs. Fisher was chalrman of the board-staff committee and the board's representative on the Association of Large School Boards of Ontario, a

provincial organization.

TEACHERS CLOSER "The staff-board committee was a challenge and something I really enjoyed. I worked this year to try to bring the teachers closer to the board. There's Continued on page BG

THANK YOU



I sincerely wish to thank the voters in Ward 2 (Esquesing) for their support on November 10th, 1980.

I look forward to working for you, during the next two years as one of your representatives on the Halton Hills Council.

PAM SHELDON

THANK YOU

My Sincere Thanks to you the Separate School voters of Halton Hills for your support.



Irene McCauley

Halton Separate School Trustee

The Rotary Foundation grants scholarships for a year's study abroad. Ask your local Rotary club for details. More than \$100 million will be spent for Foundation programs in 1980-85 as part of Rotary's efforts to promote international understanding Serving over 150 countries. 75th Your

4	FELLOWSHIPS	SCHOLARSHEPS	TRANSHG AWARDS	DF THE HANDICAPPED	AWARDS
EDUCATIONAL REQUIREMENTS	Bechelor's Degrée or squivalent prior to commancement of award studies	Two years university work prior to commencement of sward studies	Secondary School Graduate or equivalent at time of application	Secondary School School Staduate or equivalent (minimum) at time of application	if employed, secondary school graduate or equivalent (minimum) at time of application, or, if atudent, 2 years post secondary study in journalism prior to commencement of award studies
WORK EXPERIENCE AS OF MARCH 1/81	None Required	None Required	Atleast 2 years	At least 2 years of teaching the handicapped	At least 2 years as a professional journalist, if not applying under student stalus
AGE AS OF MARCH 1/61	18 through 25 Inclusive	18 through 24 Inclusive	21 through 35 (notusive	25 through 50 inclusive	21 through 28 inclusive
MARITAL STATUS	May be metried	ed lon yalk belmen	May be married	May be married	May be married

Application must be made and aponsored by a Rotary club, and its district (providing the club is located in an R.i. district), not later than March 1, 1981 for a 1982-83 award. Winners will be announced in September 1981.

For further information please contact G. Peace - 877-6454 evenings or Rotary Club, Georgetown, P.O. Box 166

praise for the work done at tthe town's clerk administrator) is one hell of a leader." School board experience leads to personal growth

Retiring Halton Board of Education trustee Barry Shepherd says his job for the past three years has been frustrating in a lot of ways, but at the same time he has experienced a sense of personal growth greater than in any other three years of his life. Mr. Shepherd, who joined

the board of education in 1977 as a representative of Wards 3 and 4 following the resignation of Don Long, decided not to run again because of business pressures. He is sales manager for a Toronto firm, Select Carton Co.

Mr. Shepherd says he is not leaving in a spirit of success. "It's more of a spirit of frustration. There's a lot of time put in over three years and a lot of work that didn't result in anything concrete," he said. "On the other hand, the last three years has done more for my personal growth than any other three years of

bow out at this point, because there are a lot of things still to

The first two or three years as a trustee are very much a



learning experience, Mr. Shepherd said.

STAY LONGER "I think in retrospect, if I had been able to stay on the board longer, I would have been able to carry on with more confidence," he said, "It takes two years to get adjusted. A layman with genuine concerns about education can't act effectively until he knows "I'm a little sorry I have to all sides of the story. You have to gain enough credibility to

> Mr. Shepherd expressed his concern about apathy among

forceful

some

parents, and their seeming lack of interest in what goes on

in the schools. "There's a nucleus of parents who are genuinely concerned, but that's a very small percentage," he sald. "There are a lot of parents out there who don't know who their trustee is and what he or she can do for them. Likewise, they don't get involved in their children's school."

"I think I was encouraged by learning about all the good things that go on in our schools," Mr. Shepherd said. He is also pleased that he was able to get the deadlines extended for the French immersion classes so that classes got underway which might otherwise not have made it.

CAN'T CHANGE The failure to get the parenting program recommended by Wrigglesworth principal Eric Balkind made compulsory in the schools was "a disappointment", Mr. Shepherd said.

"There's a lot of frustration in this job because you don't have a lot of power to change things," he said. "We think we have power in our schools, but

Continued on page 86

THANKS -

To the ratepayers whose votes give me the privilege of again serving as a

WARD 3 COUNCILLOR **WALTER BIEHN**



Citizen of the Year

The Georgetown Lions Club is again looking for the "Citizen Of The Year"; someone who has given unselfishly to the community.

This will be the 9th year that the Lions have carried out the search for our top citizens. Mrs. Karen Harrison was honoured with the award for 1979.

The Lions Club would like help in selecting our most deserving citizen or group by receiving nominations from you, the deadline for nominations is

Dec. 31st., 1980. A committee chaired by Stan Callaghan 51 Greystone Cres., 877-6392 or any of the committee members: Ray Harlow, Earl Merrill, Ron Lacey, Elmer Lloyd and Carl Hansen can be contacted.

The recipient's name for the Georgetown Llons Citizen Of The Year Award will be announced in January followed by a dinner dance in February for the presentations.

The 1981 Ronald McDonald **Coloring Calendars** are here!



BUY A 50' COLOURING CALENDAR AND WE'LL DONATE 25'TO RONALD McDONALD HOUSE. A home away from home for children and their families who are being treated for leukemia or other cancer-related diseases at the Hospital for Sick Children in Toronto.

Nobody can do it like McDonald's can... McDonalds

SAT., NOV. 22ND GEORGETOWN SANTA CLAUS PARADE 1 P.M.

From Moore Park Plaza through Downtown to Georgetown Market Place

Win McDonald's Gift Certificates and Watches

YOUR CRAYONS AND FELT MARKERS WIN CER-GOING TO **TIFICATES** FOR **DELICIOUS FOOD AT Mc-**DONALD'S. ENTRIES WILL BE JUDGED ON ORIGINALITY AND EACH MONTH THERE WILL BE A DRAW FOR A UNIQUE "RONALD McDONALD WATCH". ENTER AS OF-TEN AS YOU LIKE.

SUBMIT YOUR ENTRY TO THE HERALD

• • •	 	

WATCH THIS SPACE FOR WINNERS IN THE **COLOURING CONTEST**

ELAINE BAKER 16 Stockman Cres. Georgetown

> BOBBI THIBEAULT 170 Poplar St. Georgotown

SHAWN CONNOLLY 84 Elmore Dr. Acton

KRISTI KANAPKA 32 Metcalle Ct. Georgetown

ERIC ABULNAR

14 Marilyn Cres.

Georgotown